
 

 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES  

MARCH 26, 2025  

  

Council Members Present:  

Dana Wrigley Vice Chairman        Robert Nutting           

Kelly Roderick 

 

Others Present:  

Kelly Pinney-Michaud, Town Manager              Kathleen Paradis, Town Clerk  

Abigail Marshall, IT              Dylan Clark, Transfer Station Manager  

Chris Cowan, OPD              Gene Richard, OPD 

Jon Cox                      Michelle Fontaine  

Su Li                  George Bailey 

  

The meeting was called to order by Council Vice Chair Dana Wrigley and led those present in the reciting 

of the Pledge of Allegiance.  

  

1. Roll Call:   Roll call was taken, and three council members were present. Absent Mike Perkins, 

David Groder.  

  

2. To consider approving the minutes of the March 12th, 2025, meeting:  It was moved by Kelly 

Roderick and seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 3-0 to accept the minutes of the March 12th, 

2025, with changes regarding Kelly Rodericks parents being voters in the town. 

  

Business Agenda:  

  

1. William Cook Transfer Station Trespass: Town Manager Kelly Pinney-Michaud explained to the 

council members that Mr. Cook was served with criminal trespass notice and could not use the Transfer 

Station for 1 year. She went on to say that he had brought in loads of cardboard from outside of Oakland. 

Dylan Clark Transfer Station Manger explained why Mr. Cook had been served. Dylan stated that Mr. Cook 

had brought in items from Winslow twice and that is not allowed. He also had previously taken metal from 

the metal pile and had to have Officer Sirois at the facility. Councilor Nutting explained that the pile belongs 

to citizens Oakland. Kelly Roderick asked if there was a sign and Dylan stated yes. Mr. Cook’s criminal 

trespass will remain for one year. 

  

2. Cemetery Fees, Fines, & Policy Changes: The changes to the new cemetery fees, fines and policy 

were reviewed. It was motioned by Robert Nutting and Seconded by Kelly Roderick and voted 3-0 to accept 

latest changes. 

 

3. Sign Municipal Warrant:   The Warrant for the 2024 Town Report was signed.  

  

Manager’s Report:   The Town Manager updated the council on the Middle Road property. She informed 

them that the garage and trailer were demolished by Public Works. Once the weather cooperates, Jeff Hall 

and the public works crew will continue the site work. She also told the council that Don Plourde had called 

her about 9 Pleasant Street, the doctor’s offices and she is going to take a tour on Monday March 31, 2025, 

at 9:00am and invited them to join her.  

  

It was moved by Kelly Roderick and seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 3-0 to adjourn at 6:25pm. 

  

 

  

  

  

  


